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(c) Definition of years of practice. (1) 
The ‘‘first year of practice‘‘ is the first 
full CY during the first 6 months of 
which the physician, PT, OT, or other 
health care practitioner furnishes pro-
fessional services for which payment 
may be made under Medicare Part B, 
plus any portion of the prior CY if that 
prior year does not meet the first 6 
months test. 

(2) The ‘‘second, third, and fourth 
years of practice‘‘ are the first, second, 
and third CYs following the first year 
of practice, respectively. 

(d) Amounts of adjustment. The fee 
schedule payment for the service of a 
new physician, PT, OT, or other health 
care practitioner is limited to the fol-
lowing percentages for each of the indi-
cated years: 

(1) First year—80 percent 
(2) Second year—85 percent 
(3) Third year—90 percent 
(4) Fourth year—95 percent 

[57 FR 42493, Sept. 15, 1992, as amended at 58 
FR 63687, Dec. 2, 1993] 

§ 414.44 Transition rules. 

(a) Adjusted historical payment basis— 
(1) All services other than radiology and 
nuclear medicine services. For all physi-
cian services other than radiology serv-
ices, furnished in a fee schedule area, 
the adjusted historical payment basis 
(AHPB) is the estimated weighted aver-
age prevailing charge applied in the fee 
schedule area for the service in CY 
1991, as determined by CMS without re-
gard to physician specialty and as ad-
justed to reflect payments for services 
below the prevailing charge, adjusted 
by the update established for CY 1992. 

(2) Radiology services. For radiology 
services, the AHPB is the amount paid 
for the service in the fee schedule area 
in CY 1991 under the fee schedule estab-
lished under section 1834(b), adjusted 
by the update established for CY 1992. 

(3) Nuclear medicine services. For nu-
clear medicine services, the AHPB is 
the amount paid for the service in the 
fee schedule area in CY 1991 under the 
fee schedule established under section 
6105(b) of Public Law 101–239 and sec-
tion 4102(g) of Public Law 101–508, ad-
justed by the update established for CY 
1992. 

(4) Transition adjustment. CMS adjusts 
the AHPB for all services by 5.5 percent 

to produce budget-neutral payments 
for 1992. 

(b) Adjustment of 1992 payments for 
physician services other than radiology 
services. For physician services fur-
nished during CY 1992 the following 
rules apply: 

(1) If the AHPB determined under 
paragraph (a) of this section is from 85 
percent to 115 percent of the fee sched-
ule amount for the area for services 
furnished in 1992, payment is at the fee 
schedule amount. 

(2) If the AHPB determined under 
paragraph (a) of this section is less 
than 85 percent of the fee schedule 
amount for the area for services fur-
nished in 1992, an amount equal to the 
AHPB plus 15 percent of the fee sched-
ule amount is substituted for the fee 
schedule amount. 

(3) If the AHPB determined under 
paragraph (a) of this section is greater 
than 115 percent of the fee schedule 
amount for the area for services fur-
nished in 1992, an amount equal to the 
AHPB minus 15 percent of the fee 
schedule amount is substituted for the 
fee schedule amount. 

(c) Adjustment of 1992 payments for ra-
diology services. For radiology services 
furnished during CY 1992 the following 
rules apply: 

(1) If the AHPB determined under 
paragraph (a) of this section is from 85 
percent to 109 percent of the fee sched-
ule amount for the area for services 
furnished in 1992, payment is at the fee 
schedule amount. 

(2) If the AHPB determined under 
paragraph (a) of this section is less 
than 85 percent of the fee schedule 
amount for the area for services fur-
nished in 1992, an amount equal to the 
AHPB plus 15 percent of the fee sched-
ule amount is substituted for the fee 
schedule amount. 

(3) If the AHPB determined under 
paragraph (a) of this section is greater 
than 109 percent of the fee schedule 
amount for the area for services fur-
nished in 1992, an amount equal to the 
AHPB minus 9 percent of the fee sched-
ule amount is substituted for the fee 
schedule amount. 

(d) Computation of payments for CY 
1993. For physician services subject to 
the transition rules in CY 1992 and fur-
nished during CY 1993, the fee schedule 
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is equal to 75 percent of the amount 
that would have been paid in the fee 
schedule area under the 1992 transition 
rules, adjusted by the amount of the 
1993 update, plus 25 percent of the 1993 
fee schedule amount. 

(e) Computation of payments for CY 
1994. For physician services subject to 
the transition rules in CY 1993, and fur-
nished during CY 1994, the fee schedule 
is equal to 67 percent of the amount 
that would have been paid in the fee 
schedule area under the 1993 transition 
rules, adjusted by the amount of the 
1994 update, plus 33 percent of the 1994 
fee schedule amount. 

(f) Computation of payments for CY 
1995. For physician services subject to 
the transition rules in CY 1994 and fur-
nished during CY 1995, the fee schedule 
is equal to 50 percent of the amount 
that would have been paid in the fee 
schedule area under the 1994 transition 
rules, adjusted by the amount of the 
1995 update, plus 50 percent of the 1995 
fee schedule amount. 

§ 414.46 Additional rules for payment 
of anesthesia services. 

(a) Definitions. For purposes of this 
section, the following definitions 
apply: 

(1) Base unit means the value for each 
anesthesia code that reflects all activi-
ties other than anesthesia time. These 
activities include usual preoperative 
and postoperative visits, the adminis-
tration of fluids and blood incident to 
anesthesia care, and monitoring serv-
ices. 

(2) Anesthesia practitioner, for the pur-
pose of anesthesia time, means a physi-
cian who performs the anesthesia serv-
ice alone, a CRNA who is not medically 
directed who performs the anesthesia 
service alone, or a medically directed 
CRNA. 

(3) Anesthesia time means the time 
during which an anesthesia practi-
tioner is present with the patient. It 
starts when the anesthesia practitioner 
begins to prepare the patient for anes-
thesia services and ends when the anes-
thesia practitioner is no longer fur-
nishing anesthesia services to the bene-
ficiary, that is, when the beneficiary 
may be placed safely under post-
operative care. Anesthesia time is a 
continuous time period from the start 

of anesthesia to the end of an anes-
thesia service. In counting anesthesia 
time, the anesthesia practitioner can 
add blocks of anesthesia time around 
an interruption in anesthesia time as 
long as the anesthesia practitioner is 
furnishing continuous anesthesia care 
within the time periods around the 
interruption. 

(b) Determinations of payment 
amount—Basic rule. For anesthesia 
services performed, medically directed, 
or medically supervised by a physician, 
CMS pays the lesser of the actual 
charge or the anesthesia fee schedule 
amount. 

(1) The carrier bases the fee schedule 
amount for an anesthesia service on 
the product of the sum of allowable 
base and time units and an anesthesia- 
specific CF. The carrier calculates the 
time units from the anesthesia time re-
ported by the anesthesia practitioner 
for the anesthesia procedure. The phy-
sician who fulfills the conditions for 
medical direction in § 415.110 (Condi-
tions for payment: Anesthesiology 
services) reports the same anesthesia 
time as the medically-directed CRNA. 

(2) CMS furnishes the carrier with 
the base units for each anesthesia pro-
cedure code. The base units are derived 
from the 1988 American Society of An-
esthesiologists’ Relative Value Guide 
except that the number of base units 
recognized for anesthesia services fur-
nished during cataract or iridectomy 
surgery is four units. 

(3) Modifier units are not allowed. 
Modifier units include additional units 
charged by a physician or a CRNA for 
patient health status, risk, age, or un-
usual circumstances. 

(c) Physician personally performs the 
anesthesia procedure. (1) CMS considers 
an anesthesia service to be personally 
performed under any of the following 
circumstances: 

(i) The physician performs the entire 
anesthesia service alone. 

(ii) The physician establishes an at-
tending physician relationship in one 
or two concurrent cases involving an 
intern or resident and the service was 
furnished before January 1, 1994. 

(iii) The physician establishes an at-
tending physician relationship in one 
case involving an intern or resident 
and the service was furnished on or 
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